Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Monday June 21st.2021
Present: Mr.R.Browne  Mr.B.Coe   Mrs.G.Hegarty  Mrs.M.Rodgers  Mr.R.Cushing  Mr.J.Matthewson  Mr.R.Wilks  Mr.S.Cutts  Mrs.R.Scarff  Mr.M.McDonnell
Mr.D.Roper (NCC)
 
Apologies: Mrs.S.Holland (BDC)  
Public Participation A resident complained about poor verge cutting and a large quantity of grass on the footway which had caused her to slip and injure her knee. Cllr.Roper and the Clerk would raise the matter with NCC Highways who had already received reports of the problem.
a) Police Report eight crimes had been recorded in April
b) County Council and District Council Reports Cllr.Roper reported on the progress of the Western Link project and the new recycling centre. He was asked to investigate why no provision had been made for pedestrians and cyclists during the road closures on the A140 near “The Nest”. Broadland’s “one team” working with S.Norfolk had seen the merging of all departments over two locations at Long Stratton and Thorpe. Studies were ongoing to consider one single central location – possibly County Hall.
c) Norwich Airport Committee no recent meeting.
d) Full Council









1. Apologies were noted as above
2. Declarations of Interest Cllr.Coe as a Mission Room trustee, Cllr.Wilks – grass cutting and Cllr.Matthewson – St.Faiths Centre.
3. Minutes of the meeting on May 4th. were confirmed and signed.
4. Reports The Clerk had ordered signs to show the way to the cemetery. He confirmed that the new LED lighting costs were 43% of the costs before conversion. NCC had taken up the issue of the large branch overhanging the footway on Norwich Road near “The Clink”.
5. Planning No applications to consider.
6. Cemetery Drive The report had been received from the civil engineering consultant appointed by the Parish Council to examine the defect analysis. The Clerk was asked to consult with the Norfolk ALC solicitors and get advice on how to proceed (including potential costs). The Clerk was also asked to make contact with the various trade bodies to which the contractor belonged.
7. West Lane Cemetery A letter of thanks from the Church Treasurer had been received for the grant of £400 made towards maintenance costs together with an indication of total costs. It was agreed to increase the grant to £500 from 2022/23
8. CIL and S.106 The Council had received the funds due in relation to the development off Manor Road. It was agreed to consider future infrastructure projects and possibly form a sub-committee at a future date.
9. Correspondence A letter had been received from a resident in Newton St.Faith regarding the nuisance caused by users of the footpath to Horsham St.Faith which ran through his land. The Clerk was asked to send once again a copy of the correspondence from Norfolk County Council which indicated the respective responsibilities of NCC and the landowner.
10. Accounts due for payment








J.Graves

Salary (inc.PAYE) plus expenses

£572.64

NCC


Waste disposal



£5.00

  
Anglian Water
Blind Lane




£107.94

Anglian Water
Coltishall Lane



£443.94

E-ON


Street Lighting (inc.VAT)


£128.06

PJD


Excavation and sampling (inc.VAT)
£369.18

T.T.Jones

Quartely Maintenance (inc.VAT)

£377.30

E-ON


Street Lighting (inc.VAT)


£98.32


M.Medler

Horsham Park (6 months)


£211.00

11. Clerk’s and Councillors Reports The Clerk reported that he had arranged for a defective tap on the allotments to be replaced. Further improvements to water supplies could possibly be considered as a future project. Concern was expressed at a wicker fence at the Black Swan reducing visibility at the junction. The Bullock Hill road sign had been damaged. The path on the East side of West Lane was overgrown. Hedges overhanging the footway at various locations would be reported to the residents responsible. A damaged sign post at the junction of Old Norwich Road and Norwich Road would be reported to Highways.
12. Next Meeting  Monday July 19th. at St.Faiths Centre - 7.30 p.m.


